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OFFICERS PRESENT:

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager

Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker

Trupti Patel


–
Traffic Management & Control, Urban Vision

Steve Jones


–
Parks & Countryside Section, Environment

Directorate

Richard Cohen

–
ICT Services

Andy Howitt


–
Community Health & Social Care Directorate

Lynn Brown


–
Youth Service

Lita Sykes


–
Environmental Education & Awareness

Section, Environment Directorate

Simon Geggie

–
Grounds Maintenance Section, Environment

Directorate 

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

1. WELCOME
Richard Abernethy welcomed those present to the Annual General Meeting of the Community Committee.

2. CONDUCT AT COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETINGS
Richard Abernethy read out the following statement from Councillor Mann, Lead Member for Neighbourhoods, which related to a situation that had arisen at the last meeting of the Community Committee:-

“It has been put to me, and subsequently corroborated, that a non-resident participated in the meeting to such an extent that disruption occurred.  The person concerned is shown on the attendance list as “E. Houlton, Councillor, Community Action, Wigan Council.”  The first point to make is that Community Action is a Political Party and, as such, is prohibited under the constitution from membership of the Community Committee.  The evidence for this is newsletters recently circulated in Irlam and Cadishead, on behalf of the Community Action Party, printed, published and promoted by E. Houlton of Lowton.  Non-residents are not entitled to speak at meetings of the Community Committee, unless they have the permission of the Chair.  Those entitled to speak are residents, representatives of Recognised Community Groups and elected Members for the area who must, at all times, respect the Chair of the meeting.  Should a person fail to follow these arrangements then the Chair has the authority to ask that person to leave the meeting.  If the person concerned does not leave the meeting the meeting shall be terminated forthwith.”

3. MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided details of two applications for membership of the Community Committee that had been received from Cadishead Band (Christine Hudson) and Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society (Ann Cavanagh).

RESOLVED:
THAT Christine Hudson and Ann Cavanagh be approved as members of the Community Committee.

4. ELECTION OF CHAIR
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Christine Hudson be elected as Chair of the Community Committee for the municipal year 2007/08.



(2) THAT Richard Abernethy and Councillor Kean be thanked for the work that they had undertaken as Joint Chairs of the Community Committee.



(3) THAT it be noted that Richard Abernethy and Councillor Kean thanked the Community Committee for the support that they had received in their positions as Joint Chairs of the Community Committee.

5.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Ann Cavanagh be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the municipal year 2007/08.

6.
APPOINTMENT OF COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that John Shelley had indicated that he no longer wished to be a member of the Community Committee Budget Panel.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillors Hunt and Kean, Nancy Heap, Vic Palmer and Bill Brock be re-appointed as members of the Budget Panel for the municipal year 2007/08.



(2) THAT the Chair and Deputy Chair be appointed as members of the Budget Panel for the municipal year 2007/08.



(3) THAT it be noted that members of the Community Committee who were interested in becoming a member of the Budget Panel were advised to contact the Neighbourhood Manager on telephone number 606 6778.

7.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Hill, Christine Sabinsky and John Shelley.

8.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 15th March, 2007, be approved as a correct record.

9.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held 

on 15th March, 2007, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 81(c) – Falls Clinic
Claire Edwards referred to the response that had been received from Dr. Mike Burrows, Chief Executive of Salford Primary Care Trust, which indicated that (i) the Council Offices had been deemed unsuitable for clinical use as, following assessment, it was agreed that a significant amount of money would need to be spent on the accommodation to make it fit for purpose for clinical and administration use (i.e., new telephone lines, data lines, new flooring and hand washing basins, all to be in line with the Control of Infection Standards), (ii) the City Council had indicated that the future of the building was uncertain and that it was planned that the building would be demolished and the space used for accommodation, although there was no definite answer as to when this would happen, (iii) it would not, therefore, be possible for the PCT to obtain a lease or licence to state a length of time of proposed occupancy as, in order to have a reasonable return on investment, the PCT would be looking at a lease of years rather than months, (iv) this had been the only option that the City Council had offered, and (v) on previous occasions, the PCT had looked into relocation of other staff within the area and had been unsuccessful.

RESOLVED:
THAT the response, a copy of which had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, be noted.

(b)
Minute 81(e) - Cadishead Way Phase 2 - Landscaping

It was reported that that (i) the missing trees near to Hayes Road were on order, and (ii) the mud was present at the bottom of Hayes Road because the area was to be planted with wildflowers, which had a peculiar planting window outside the remainder of the scheme - the area was to be seeded at the appropriate time.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c)
Minute 84(a) – Grassed area next to service road at Dudley Road
Trupti Patel referred to the problems that were being caused by vehicles using the above grassed area, due to the service road being too narrow to allow two car widths.  She reported that it had been established that the land in question was owned by the Housing and Planning Directorate and Urban Vision had been tasked with finding ways of preventing the overrunning.  Trupti Patel indicated that it would soon be time for consideration to be given to the Community Committee’s devolved budget with regard to highway works, and she suggested that options in respect of resolving this problem be considered at that time.

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be taken into account during consideration of the Community Committee’s devolved budget in respect of highway works.

(d)
Minute 84(b) – Junction at Prospect Road/Liverpool Road
Trupti Patel reported that (i) the parking attendants had been visiting the area, and (ii) issues in relation to parking restrictions on Liverpool Road were being considered.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e)
Minute 85(b) – Traffic Lights at Fairhills Road
Trupti Patel reported that (i) the detailed design work had been carried out, (ii) the contract documents were almost ready, and (iii) the final signal design was awaited from the UTC.  She explained that delays had taken place due to the UTC having moved into a new building and reported that it had been indicated that the work would be completed by the end of Summer 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 85(c) – Newsagents, near to roundabout, Brookhouse
Trupti Patel reported that the parking attendants had been visiting the above area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 92 – Planning Application – Bungalow
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a planning application in relation to the building of a bungalow on land opposite the block of land next to the Boat House public house had been refused in 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(h) Minute 94(a) – Good Practice in the Conduct of Community Committee Meetings
Councillor Mann informed the Community Committee that the above guidelines, which had previously been circulated to the Committee, had been a draft document.  He stated that the position in terms of voting was covered in the Community Committee Constitution, which reflected the legal position, as prescribed in the Local Government Act 2000.  He explained that the constitution indicated that Community Committees should not generally support decisions that were not lawful, or that were not within an agreed budget, and that Councillors must ensure that such decisions were not made.  It was therefore necessary for decisions on expenditure of council monies to be supported by the majority of Councillors present at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

10.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY
COMMITTEE BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 1ST MAY, 2007
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 20th April, 2007.

The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Community Committee that an additional application had been received from NPHL for a contribution towards a new CCTV camera at Tiger Moth Square, the total cost for which would be approximately £3,000.  It was noted that the existing camera had been vandalised and was currently inoperable.  The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Budget Panel had recommended that the sum of £500 be allocated to this scheme.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Community Telematics, (b) Oakwood Youth Club, (c) Salford Youth Service, (d) Irlam and Cadishead Community Festival, (e) Irlam and Cadishead Ladies Craft Group, and (f) Moss Vale Residents Association, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the additional application, detailed above, be approved.



(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

11.
ENVIRONMENTAL CRIME DVD
Lita Sykes introduced a DVD with regard to environmental crime that had been produced with the participation of young people from the ICY project.  She informed the Community Committee that the DVD had been shown to young people in some of Salford’s high schools, including the Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, and indicated that it was to be shown in all the City’s high schools.

It was noted that issues around environmental crime would be discussed with Year 6 pupils at primary schools throughout the City via the Crucial Crew scheme.

Following the DVD, Simon Geggie explained his role as Environmental Crime Officer, which involved addressing the problem of fly tipping.  He reported that (a) during the previous month, nine people had been prosecuted for fly tipping in Salford, and a further five cases were in the process of being dealt with by the courts, (b) members of the public who provided information that would help to catch fly tippers were able to remain anonymous as he was able to give evidence on their behalf, (c) the cost of fly tipping to Salford City Council was in the region of £1½ million per year.

Simon Geggie informed the Committee that he worked evenings and weekends and he encouraged those present to contact the City Council should they have any information that may help to catch fly tippers in the future.

It was noted that free community skips could be provided to help communities to remove rubbish cleared from their local area.

Those present were invited to discuss any specific issues in relation to environmental crime with Simon Geggie or Lita Sykes after the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee congratulated all those who had been involved in the production of the DVD.



(2) THAT Lita Sykes and Simon Geggie be thanked for their attendance at the meeting.



(3) THAT it be noted that anybody with information that may help to catch fly tippers was encouraged to contact the City Council on telephone number 909 6500, or by visiting the website, www.salford.gov.uk, and completing an online reporting form.

12.
CRIME AND DISORDER/NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING
Chief Supt. Mulligan gave a presentation with regard to the Safer Neighbourhoods Strategy, the purpose of which was to deliver a more accessible police service to the residents of Salford.

During the presentation, Chief Supt. Mulligan (a) provided details of the number of incidents that had taken place during the weekend of 9th and 10th September, 2006, (b) gave an overview of how the officers within the Salford Division were deployed, and (c) explained the process whereby officers from various parts of the City were deployed to deal with major criminal incidents.

Chief Supt. Mulligan (i) reported on the role of GMAC (Greater Manchester Against Crime), (ii) informed the Committee that a Local Partnership Business Group was to be developed in each Community Committee area, which would be led jointly by the Neighbourhood Manager and the Neighbourhood Inspector, and which would involve representatives from appropriate agencies, and (iii) explained that the LPBG would enable a consistent approach to be taken in addressing issues throughout the City.

Chief Supt. Mulligan referred to the reporting of incidents to the police.  He (a) advised the Committee that non-emergency incidents could be reported on telephone number 872 5050, (b) indicated that, alternatively, a message could be left by telephoning 856 5317, to which a response would be received within 48 hours, and (c) urged those present to report all incidents that came to their attention.

A resident expressed concerns on behalf of the Broadway Residents’ Association in relation to a large number of incidents that had occurred in the area involving under-age young people drinking alcohol and demonstrating anti social, intimidating and abusive behaviour.  He stated that the local police had been called to the area on numerous occasions and residents had been informed that there would be a more visible police presence in the area but this had not occurred.

A resident referred to the redevelopment of Prince’s Park that had been carried out and reported that problems were being caused to residents of Highbury Avenue by young people who were participating in anti social behaviour, at various times during the day and night, which included vandalising the equipment that had been installed.  He stated that the matter had initially been reported to the police on 25th September, 2006, however, the situation had not improved and the number of incidents was escalating.

Members agreed that it was likely that other agencies, in addition to the police, such as the Youth Service, schools, etc., would have a role in attempting to address the above issues.  It was suggested that attempts be made to persuade the young people involved in the above incidents to attend at the Youth Centre.  Reference was made to the youth provision that was available in the area and concern was expressed in relation to the absence of any provision on a Friday evening.

Chief Supt. Mulligan referred to the Local Partnership Business Group that was to be developed in Irlam and Cadishead and indicated that one of the roles of the group would be to consider issues such as those referred to above.

Chief Supt. Mulligan outlined measures that were being undertaken to address the issues that existed in the Irlam and Cadishead area, which included (a) Operation Brocade, which had been undertaken on a Friday/Saturday night, and (b) a planned recruitment drive in respect of Special Constables, who would be working in the area.

In response to a question raised, Inspector Gorse informed the Committee of the number of police officers and community support officers that were operating in the Irlam and Cadishead area.

Nancy Heap referred to two occasions when she had experienced difficulty in getting through to the police to report an incident that had occurred.  Chief Supt. Mulligan advised her to inform him of the date and time of the incidents, following the meeting, in order that he could investigate.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Chief Supt. Mulligan be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.

(2) THAT Inspector Gorse and the Neighbourhood Manager attend the

next meeting of the Broadway Residents’ Association, in order to discuss the problems that were being experienced and how they could be addressed.

13.
OPEN FORUM
(a) Cadishead Way Phase 1
Reference was made to the resurfacing of the above road that was currently underway and it was noted that every effort was being made to ensure that the work was completed as soon as possible.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b) Port Salford
Reference was made to the Port Salford development and it was reported that (i) full details of the scheme had not yet been provided, (ii) direction was awaited from the Highways Agency in relation to the impact of the proposed development, and (iii) information would be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee, once all the required details were available.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

14.
CADISHEAD PARK MASTERPLAN
Steve Jones provided information in respect of the Cadishead Park Master Plan, May to November 2006.  He circulated a report which indicated that (a) the park was one of six parks in Salford that were proposed to be upgraded to District Park Status, which meant, amongst other things, that they must have ten or more facilities in good condition, and (b) Urban Vision had been employed to produce a masterplan for the park to guide the improvements that would lead to District Park Status.  The report also outlined the key issues and the priorities in respect of the park, which had been identified during a series of consultation events that had taken place during the summer of 2006.

Steve Jones explained that the purpose of the plan was to guide development over a period of ten years, as and when funding became available.  He outlined the content of the draft masterplan, together with the estimated costs.

It was reported that the new Park Ranger would be commencing the post during June 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

15.
IRLAM POOL – ADDITION OF DRY AREA
Richard Cohen and Andy Howitt informed the Community Committee of details of plans for further improvements to be made to Fit City Irlam, which included a fitness suite and a small outdoor 5-a-side area.  Richard Cohen reported that (a) the plans were being supported by The Hamilton Davies Trust, Salford Community Leisure and the National Sports Foundation, (b) a planning application in respect of the proposals was to be considered by the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel in the near future, and (c) although every effort would be made to keep the swimming pool open whilst the above works were undertaken, it was possible that there would be times when it would be necessary to close the facility.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

16.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN/NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager (a) reported that a small group of officers would be meeting on Wednesday 30th May, 2007, at 3.00 p.m., at Irlam Council Offices, in order to discuss the Community Action Plan, and (b) indicated that anybody who would like to be involved was welcome to attend the meeting.

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a report detailing the temporary posts that were currently operating in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee thanked the Neighbourhood Manager for the work that she had undertaken in order to obtain funding in respect of the temporary posts.

17.
A57 Liverpool Road Corridor Project
Claire Edwards informed the Community Committee that (a) the City Council was currently preparing a ten-year strategy and action plan to define the future role of the corridor, improve the image and raise the quality of the development for the area, (b) the regeneration of Liverpool Road would form part of a twenty-year vision and a three-year action plan for Salford West, (c) a number of consultation events were to be held to gather public opinion and generate project ideas, and (d) the details of the consultation events were as follows:-

· For local people:

Thursday 24th May, 2007, 5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m., Wesley Methodist Church, Lords Street, Cadishead.

· For businesses:

Tuesday 19th June, 2007, 5.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m., at the Monton House Hotel, Monton Road, Eccles.

Claire Edwards reported that the Project Team would also be available to discuss ideas at the following ‘drop in’ sessions:

· Fit City, Irlam – 31st May, 2007, 3.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.

· Fit City, Cadishead – 1st June, 2007, 3.30 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that anybody wishing to express their views in relation to the above strategy and action plan was advised to log on www.salford.gov.uk/liverpoolroad, or contact the Project Team on telephone number 793 2901, or by email – business@salford.gov.uk.

18.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
(a) Digital Information Board – planning application submitted to the Planning Department with regard to the erection of a digital information board outside The Edge Youth Centre, at the corner of Fairhills Road/Liverpool Road – a photograph of the proposed board was circulated.

(b) Housing Stock Options - Terry Handsley provided a brief update – roadshow event to be held on Thursday 14th June, 2007, 10.00 a.m. to 12.00 noon at Irlam LIDL.  In addition, presentations were to be given at The Meadows, the De Traffords and Astley Court.

(c) Irlam Library - official opening, following refurbishment, to take place on 22nd June, 2007.

(d) Moss Farm, Cutnook Lane – change of use of agricultural land to form two fishing lakes, siting of log cabin, together with associated car parking and treatment plant for foul sewerage.

(e) Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society – work on youth fishing pegs would be finished in the near future.

(f) Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks – meeting to be held on Wednesday 23rd May, 2007, 6.00 p.m., at Lady James Hall.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

19.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
(a) New Prospect – Local Board Membership.

(b) Out of Pocket Expenses.

(c) Community Committee Sub-Groups – minutes of the following meetings:-

· Parks and Open Spaces Sub Group – 20th March, 2007,

· Youth Task Group – 14th March, 2007,

· Chat Moss Local Land and Produce Meeting – 3rd April, 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the items for information be noted.

20.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 19th July, 2007, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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